
HAWK Headlines 3.6.25  

Thanks to all who attended our SHS Literacy Night and Art Show!  It was a huge success and we hope you 
had a great time enjoying the activities related to our One Book One School–A Boy Named Bat and the 
student created artwork.  With just a few weeks until spring break, please have a conversation with your 
learner about school behavior.  This is a great time to do an expectation reset for school and for the bus.  We 
have been doing this at school and ask that you do it at home as well.  You can reference our HAWK 
expectations that all SHS Hawks should:  be Honest, be Accepting,  feel Worthy of a safe and happy learning 
environment, be Kind, and then they will be Successful.  Thank you for your partnership! 

Headlines:  

Literacy Night and Art Show:   Thank you to Mrs. Lundberg and Mr. Treanor for coordinating One Book One 
School and for all the staff that supported our Literacy Night and Art Show event.  Without them, we cannot 
run events like this.  Thank you to the PTO for running the Scholastic Book Fair.  Please check the PTO 
Facebook page for Raffle Winners! 

D12 PTO Scholarship:   D12 PTO continues to offer scholarship opportunity to past D12 students. If you 
have a high school senior or know a high school senior that graduated from D12 please share with them the 
link to apply. Applications due March 17th.  

Change of Date for Culture Fair:  The Culture Fair has been moved to October. Save the date for Fruit with 
Families–an opportunity for you to come to school with your child to enjoy a light breakfast and games. This 
will take place on Saturday, May 3rd and more information will be out soon.  
 

Registration for 2025-2026 
Is your learner registered for the 2025-2026 school year? The grade level that has the most learners 
registered will earn an extra 30 minute recess or other class preferred incentive.    First grade is in 
the lead! 

5Essentials Survey:   The 5Essentials survey asks questions on 5 key areas that make our school strong.  
Please take 15 minutes to complete the survey and give us your feedback. 
http://survey.5-essentials.org/illinois/survey/parent/  .   Your identity and survey responses will be kept 
completely confidential and will never be connected to you or your child.  

IAR Testing March 10-April 11:   As our state testing window is approaching for grades 3rd-8th, please be 
aware of testing dates so our learners are all present for testing, well rested, and well fed: 
5th and 8th grade - Illinois Science Assessment (ISA)- March 10-13 
3rd-8th grade - Illinois Assessment of Readiness (IAR) - March 24-27 (Reading) and April 9-11 (Math) 
 
Important Upcoming Dates:  
 
March 12:  SMART Day Dismissal @ 1:30 
                  Kindergarten Music Performance 6pm 
March 13:  PTO Meeting at RMS 7pm 
March 14:  Spirit Wear Day 
March 18:  Board of Education Meeting @ Village Hall 7pm 
March 10-13:  5th Grade Illinois Science Assessment 
March 24-27 and April 9-11:  3rd-5th grade Illinois Assessment of Readiness 
 
Vision: At Spring Hills, we are a solution-focused community who communicate and work as a team for student -centered 
learning. 

https://app.goingmerry.com/scholarships/roselle-d12-pto-scholarship-2025/58057
http://survey.5-essentials.org/illinois/survey/parent/

